

Bruce M. Alberts, PhD
Professor Emeritus, Department of
Biochemistry & Biophysics

UCSF Mail Code 2200 Genentech Hall, N312C 600-16th Street San Francisco, CA 94158-2517

tel: 415/476-0806 email: bruce alberts@ucsf.edu October 28, 2014

On the Occasion of Your Retirement as the Director of the Committee on Human Rights.

Dear Carol,

I am writing to thank you for your many decades of dedicated human rights leadership. In retrospect, it is amazing how much you have done to elevate the consideration of human rights issues among leading scientists and scientific organizations across the globe. Your unique contributions have accomplished much more than is obvious from the many individual lives rescued. You have broadened the horizons of scientists, engineers, and medical professionals everywhere by leading us to take responsibility for the fate of our colleagues. Through such efforts, you have made a major contribution to strengthening the international scientific community's efforts to spread science and scientific thinking to all of humanity.

Throughout my travels, I am frequently reminded of your efforts. As you know, at my last visit to Turkey at the home of the US Ambassador, I had the privilege of meeting two of the "criminals" for whom you have been advocating. Along with their family members, they could not stop telling me what a great difference you had made for them, while also spreading much good will for the United States and for science in Turkey.

I wish you much joy -- and at least some rest -- in your deeply earned retirement.

With my deep appreciation and warm best wishes,

Bruce M. Alberts

Chancellor's Leadership Chair in Biochemistry and Biophysics for Science and Education, University of California, San Francisco

Former Editor-in-Chief, Science magazine (2008-2013)

Former United States Science Envoy (2009-2011)

President Emeritus, US National Academy of Sciences (1993-2005)